SJ to Visit Chengdu

**************** 


The Secretary for Justice, Ms Elsie Leung, and a group of representatives from Hong Kong’s legal and professional sectors will pay a visit to Chengdu City of Sichuan Province from Thursday (November 21) to Saturday (November 23). The delegation will meet officials of the local authorities to discuss development of the Western Region of the Mainland and issues relating to co-operation between the professional services of Sichuan, Chengdu and Hong Kong.


Ms Leung will attend the “Sino-Hong Kong Business and Professional Seminar” to be held at Chengdu on Friday (November 22) and will speak at a seminar on co-operation between Mainland and Hong Kong professionals.


During her stay, Ms Leung will call on the Sichuan Provincial People’s Congress and Provincial Government. She will also visit the Provincial People’s Court, the Provincial People’s Procuratorate, the Provincial Department of Justice, the Provincial Lawyers Association and Chengdu Arbitration Committee to discuss issues of mutual interest.
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